

FOULDS SCHOOL NEWSLETTER www.fouldsp.org

Volume 13 · Issue 4



Thursday 25th September 2019

This week we have had our online safety workshops in school. The children all had a session which they found really interesting and there was a well attended parent session in the evening. We know that online safety is ever changing and therefore is a huge worry to us all. We aim to equip our children and you with as much support and information as possible to help them stay safe online. If you did miss the parent workshop the slides will be available on our website within the next week (under the Parents section; online safety). There are also lots of links in this area for you to find out more information, the newest one - kidsonlineworld.com is run by the company who led our training. A key message yesterday was always make sure the children know they can come and talk to you if they are worried about something online and won't assume that they will be told off. We did have to pay for the day of training but if enough parents feel they had missed out and want a session and would be happy to pay, we could book another one in for the same time as a Key Stage 2 school disco. If this is something that you think you would like to attend please speak to your class rep, letting them know how much you would be willing to pay for the hour session and they will pass your name onto the office. We will then see if numbers make this a viable option.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of the parents who have bought us bits from the school's Amazon wish list - every little helps! A special thank you to the Dillon family for their generosity. Over the years they have bought us a number of interactive whiteboards so we could update the ones in the classrooms that needed changing. They have just bought us the last four we need so that all of the boards in classrooms are new and up to spec. Beyond this, they have also just bought the new benches for outside. We are extremely grateful to the Dillons and to everyone who donates. As I am sure you have heard in the news, schools do not have the funding that they used to and whilst we are not in a terrible situation for now, these donations help to give the school the little extras that we might not otherwise be able to provide.

Kim Sanett

Week Commencing Monday 30th September at Foulds School

* Monday 30th September

Reception children stay all day in school Harvest Festival Assembly to children (AM)

* Tuesday 1st October

Prospective parent tour at 2pm

* Wednesday 2nd October

Harvest Festival goods delivered to local residents (AM)

Parent Coffee Morning at 9.05am

Harvest Festival goods delivered to local residents (AM)

Thursday 3rd October

Yr 5/6 trip to RAF Museum ~

* Friday 27th September

Year 6 trip to Bristol University

On the 9th September, we went to Bristol University. After a tedious coach journey that lasted 3 hours, we eventually arrived! We had a snack and drink just to keep us going. We then split into groups and we did lots of different activities such as going on a tour and seeing lots of exciting things like, diamond labs, glass workshops and much more.

Another activity was creating replicas of small molecules with lego-type pieces. This also included smelling your molecules, some of the smells included the smells of a cat's bottom and whale vomit!!

The penultimate activity included 3 different experiments. The first was creating a purple, green or brown liquid using two colourless chemicals. After we had succeeded in that, we had to add enough water so it would take 25 seconds for the reaction to take place and it was very hard. Another experiment was making slime, but not the slime where you get your hands messy—this slime could burn your fingers. The more chemical you added (Borax), the thicker the slime was. The final activity in the lab was making polymorph—first you have hard little white balls and when they were put into hot water, they turned colourless and were moldable. When they dried, they became rock hard.



The final activity was going into a lecture room and watching lots of experiments and learning lots of new things.

The Foulds' Year 6s want to say a huge 'thank you' to everyone at Bristol University for the wonderful experience and to the Foulds staff for accompanying us.

OC & IJ











Chestnut	Honey Being such a responsible & helpful member of the class	Hazel	Victoria Really trying hard in her learning—a good role model for others	Maple	Poppy A fantastic attitude in all she does
Elm	William Showing exemplary behaviour in class	Beech	Bethany Being so kind to Year 3 girls & helping them settle into K52	Birch	Rory Always taking responsibility & working hard & making a great start to Year 2
Oak	Alex Working hard & being sensible!	Willow	Evie Her positivity, listening & teamwork skills. Always having a smile on her face.	Rowan	Nile A great start in Rowan class

School diary of events

AUTUMN TERM 2019

Friday 27 September No cello lessons today
Monday 30 September Reception children state

Monday 30 September Reception children stay all day

Harvest Festival Assembly for pupils (AM)

Tuesday 1 October

Delivery of Harvest Festival goods (AM)

Prospective parent tour at 2pm

Wednesday 2 October Parent Coffee Morning at 9.05am

Delivery of Harvest Festival goods

Delivery of Harvest Festival goods (AM)
Thursday 3 October
Thursday 10 October

WyBank in to see Yr 5/6 children

MyBank in to see Yr 5/6 children
Prospective parent tour at 9.30am
Yr 3/4 Cycle Confident session (level 1)
Cross Country meet at Copthall (PM)
PTA Pamper Evening 7.00-10.00pm
Yr 3/4 Cycle Confident session (level1)

Friday 11 October Yr 3/4 Cycle Confident se Monday 14 October Yr 3/4 & 5/6 VR sessions

Tuesday 15 October Parent Teacher Consultations from 4pm

Thursday 17 October Pathway Assembly (AM)

Parent Teacher Consultations from 2.30pm
Friday 18 October

PTA Own Clothes Day for chocolate donations
Half Term Week Monday 21—Friday 25 October

Monday 28 October INSET DAY—school closed

Wednesday 30 October

Apple class visit to Pizza Express (AM)
KS1 trip to The Royal Festival Hall
Thursday 31 October

Young Shakespeare Co. in for Yr 5/6

MyBank in to see Yr 5/6 children (PM)
Closing date for secondary school applications

Friday 1 November Prospective parent tour at 10am

PTA Disco ~ Rec & KS1 4.15-5.15pm & KS2 5.30-6.30pm

Tuesday 5 November Flu vaccinations in school Rec—Yr 6 (AM)
Wednesday 6 November Pear class visit Pizza Express (AM)
Rugby Festival at Saracens' Amateurs

Rugby Festival at Saracens' Amateurs
Thursday 7 November Sportshall Athletics at OEGs (AM)
Monday 11 November Height & Weight measurements Rec & Yr6 (AM)

Thursday 14 November School Photos—individual & family

Thursday 21 November Pathway Assembly (AM)

Friday 22 November PTA Own Clothes Day for bottle donations

Thursday 28 November
Tuesday 3 December
Wednesday 4 December
Saturday 7 December
Thursday 12 December
Prospective parent tour at 1.30pm
Prospe

Friday 13 December Last swim of the term

Tuesday 17 December

Wednesday 18 December

Last NSA Football session of term

Last NSA Football session of term

Last NSA Football session of term

School finisher at 2 pm

Thursday 19 December

Monday 6 January 2020

Tuesday 7 January 2020

School finishes at 3pm
INSET DAY—school closed
Children back to school

Festival Assembly

ŽŽ.	R	This year we will be celebrating the Harvest Festival at Foulds in assembly on Monday 30th

September with the children. As usual, we are asking you to donate fresh fruit and vegetables or dried/tinned goods which the children will distribute to the needy in our local community as well as to Chipping Barnet Foodbank. If you and your child could decorate a container for the goodies, all the better! If you know of a local resident who would

appreciate a gift parcel, please let us know by filling in the slip below. You may want to check first - some children have been disappointed in the past when they tried to deliver a gift and were met with a less than welcoming response!

Instead of, or as well as, contributing food, you may want to give a **cash donation** which will go straight to Chipping Barnet Foodbank who provided 1,337 three-day food supplies last year to people in need. Thank you in advance for your donations which will make such a difference to the people who really

If you are able to help with delivering gifts on Tuesday 1st & Wednesday 2nd October from 10.15am, please let the school office know, thank you.

A COULDS ON THE STATE OF THE ST	OULD E
A HARVEST FESTIVAL GIFT FOR	A HARVEST FESTIVAL GIFT FOR
with best wishes from the children, parents and staff of Foulds School	with best wishes from the children, parents and staff of Foulds School

CHOOL COLLOW
A HARVEST FESTIVAL GIFT FOR
with best wishes from the children, parents and staff of Foulds School

CHOOL COLLOS CHOOL
A HARVEST FESTIVAL GIFT FOR
with best wishes from the children, parents and staff of Foulds School

OULDS NOTICE BOAR

PARKING Would parents/carers please remember to park considerately; not on the zig-zags outside the school nor over our neighbours' drives, thank you.



SCHOOL MEALS

Please use **ParentPay** to keep on top of your child's school meal

balance, thank you



ABSENCES

If your child is sick or will not be in school for any particular reason please could you telephone the office on 020 8449 2714 as soon as possible in the morning to let us know.

This is particularly important if your child is on the 'Walk to School' register.

Please note children must not return to school for 48 hours following the last bout of either sickness or diarrhoea or both together. Many thanks.



NAMING UNIFORM & KIT

A reminder that all school uniform and kit should be clearly labelled.

LOST PROPERTY

Please check the cupboard outside the library (in the departure lounge) for any items your child has lost. Thank you.





If you would like to receive a printed copy of the newsletter, please complete a slip found in the pockets outside the school office and return to the school office with payment of £15. Alternatively, it is on our website www.fouldsp.org or we can email you if you let us have your address.

WELCOME



To Beatriz who joined Foulds last week—we hope you enjoy your time with us.

After School/Lunchtime Clubs with spaces

Activity	How to join	Start Date	Time
Cricket Club (Yrs 3-6)	Forms in pockets	Mondays	3.30-4.30pm
Running Club (Juniors)	Forms in pockets	Mondays	3.30-4.30pm
Spanish Club for Juniors	Forms in pockets	Wednesdays	12.00-12.30pm
Running Club (Infants)	Forms in pockets	Wednesdays	3.30-4.15pm
Running Club (Juniors)	Forms in pockets	Thursdays	3.30-4.30pm
Lego Club (Yr1&2)	Forms in pockets	Fridays	12.00-12.30pm
Lego Club (Yr3-6)	Forms in pockets	Fridays	12.30-1.00pm
Cheerleading (Yrs 3-6) with Saracens	Forms in pockets	Fridays	3.30-4.30pm
Jane Judd's Creative Workshop	(call on 07704 588508)	Tuesdays	3.30-4.15pm
Tag Rugby	Forms in pockets	Wednesdays	3.30-4.30pm

FOULDS SPORTS NEWS

<u>Football vs Underhill</u>



Last Thursday Foulds Y5 and Y4 football teams made their debut at Old Elizabethans Cricket Club (OECC) to take on current Dick Bailey champions Underhill in a couple of friendlies.

Foulds Y5 vs Underhill Y5

These teams played last Spring with Underhill coming out on top in a friendly before defeating Foulds in the semi-final of the Central Powerleague tournament. The team therefore knew this would be a test but had been working hard all Summer to improve on their debut results.

Foulds started confidently and their pace caused problems for the Underhill defence playing a high line. They deservedly took the

lead then promptly doubled it to go 2-0 up. Underhill however rifled a goal back and then drew level on the stroke of half time to leave things finely poised.

In the second half, both teams battled well but it was Underhill that scored next to go 3-2 up. Foulds showed resilience though to press on and created numerous chances late on. Eventually they scored to tie it up at 3-3 and then with moments to go the Foulds' striker won a foot race against the Underhill keeper to win the game 4-3. What a game!

Foulds Y4 vs Underhill Y4

Following on from last Summer's resounding win away at Whitings Hill, Y4 were confident to take on Underhill. They asserted themselves quickly, passing well on the spacious OECC pitch to carve out opportunities. Goals soon began to fly in and the team was comfortably up early on. They therefore rotated out of position but proved very adept at playing a number of roles and still continued to score.

In the second half Underhill added extra players but Foulds remained very much in control and each Foulds' player duly got on the score sheet and it ended 14-1 to Foulds.



Dick Bailey Cup

Foulds have been drawn at home to Monkfrith (from Barnet East) in the first round of the hallowed Dick Bailey Cup. The game has been scheduled for Tuesday 12th November.





ULDS PTA NE



Thank you to everyone who came helped in any way or who came along to the new reception families social. It was a lovely atmosphere; the weather was glorious, and fun was had by all. Furthermore, we raised £132.25 for the school. A really successful afternoon.

Children will be designing their Christmas cards in class next week. It really would help your child if you could chat to them, or even prepare a plan at home, about their design, so they have ideas when they come to do their design in school. We have changed Christmas Card suppliers this year and are sending the orders off as early as possible to ensure that the cards arrive much earlier than in the last couple of years.

The Pamper Night will be Thursday 10th October 7-10pm

Please see the fliers at the end of this newsletter for more details about how to get your ticket and the treatments on offer, the easiest way to pay is via PayPal to fouldspta@gmail.com We would like to thank Natasha Railton, Emma Day, Luan Abbott-Williams, Victoria Dillon, Rebecca George-Cunnane, Lisa Griffiths and Carey O'Connor for organising this event for us all to enjoy.

Thank you to everyone who came along to our PTA meeting on Tuesday. It was a good turn out and we had a really good discussion about the Christmas Fair. If you could not make Tuesday, but you would like to get involved, please come along after drop off (9am) tomorrow, and meet in the school resources room. Everyone is welcome and hot drinks and biscuits will be served!

Dates for your diaries

Own clothes day for chocolate tombola donations - Fri 18th October The Autumn Term Discos Friday 1st November Reception and KS1 4.15-5.15pm KS2 5.30pm-6.30pm

Own clothes day for bottle tombola donations - Fri 22nd November
The Christmas Fair Saturday 7th December 12-4pm
Slumber parties Reception and KS1 Friday 24th January
KS2 Friday 31st January
Foulds PTA Quiz Saturday 29th February

Cake sale dates and classes will be published next week.

Please follow us on Instagram #foulds school or on facebook @fouldspta to be kept up to date with all the latest Foulds School PTA news. And don't forget to check out our website fouldspta.blog

We have now signed up to Amazon Smile. Please search for FOULDS ASSOCIATION when choosing your charity to donate to when you purchase through Amazon Smile. We get a small percentage of your spending at no extra cost to you!

SHOP ONLINE AND RAISE MONEY FOR FOULDS THROUGH **EASYFUNDRAISING**



https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/fouldsjmischool/ THANK YOU



PAMPER EVENING

Thurs 10th Oct 7pm-10pm

TREATMENTS

Mini Facials
Threading
Eyebrow Shaping
Mini Manicures
Mini Pedicures
Massage
Reki & Angel Healing
Blow Dry Bar

£15 ticket

incs. entry, treatment, drink token & goody bag
Treatment bookable on arrival. Chance to book further treatments
after 9pm (availability permitting)

£6 Ticket
incs. entry & goody bag
Option to book treatments on arrival